
This Week… 
Sunday:  10:30 a.m. ~ Worship Service, Sunday School (Cloe) 
   11:30 a.m. ~ Fellowship Time 
 
Monday:  06:00 p.m. ~ NO BIBLE STUDY THIS EVENING 
 
Tuesday:  10:00 a.m. ~ Prayer Group 
   06:30 p.m. ~ Presbytery Meeting 
    
Wednesday:  06:30 p.m. ~ Young Adults 
   06:30 p.m. ~ Legato 
   07:00 p.m. ~ Sanctuary Choir 
 
Thursday:  10:00 a.m. ~ Bible Study Social /10:30~Bible Study 
   06:30 p.m. ~ Board of Trustees  
 
Friday:    12:30 p.m. ~ Coffee Ministries 
   07:00 p.m. ~ Youth Group -Cornwall Cornerstone Baptist  
 
Saturday:  10:00 a.m. ~ Cantabile Choir (children ages 6-12)  
   05:30 p.m. ~ CHOWDER, CHILI & COWS (Coles Hall) 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Ushers: Paul Trewin  (Prince Street) Emma Stetson (Grafton Street) 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Wednesday Prince Street Advent Services  
will be starting on November 29 at 12:10 p.m 

November 29 – Hope – at: Salvation Army – Preacher: Will Henbest 
December 6 – Peace – at: Zion – Preacher: John and/or Beverly Burton 
December 13 – Joy – at: Trinity – Preacher: John Clarke 
December 20 – Love – at: St. Paul’s – Preacher: John Moses 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

On Wednesdays (November 15 & 22) We will be open at noon till 
12:15 where anyone may meditate and pray for peace in stillness and 

silence.  There are to be no spoken words or readings during this session. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
A Christmas Bake Sale will be held at St. Mark’s Presbyterian Church on 
Saturday, November 25th at 9 am.  The Sale features: cookies, pies, 
breads, cakes, preserves, candy, etc. 
 
“Island Christmas Traditions with Kendall Docherty and Friends Concert" 
will be held on Sunday, November 26th. at 7 p.m. at St. Mark’s        
Presbyterian Church.  Tickets are $15.  Call Lois 902-368-8246 or the 
church office at 902-892-5255.   Fudge will also be sold. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~              
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Minister Emeritus: 
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Board of Trustees:   

P.O. Box 103, Charlottetown, PEl, C1A 7K2 
Telephone (902)566-5363 facsimile (902)894-7895 e-mail –admin@zionpres.org 

Office Hours Mon -Thurs –8:30—3:00  p.m., Friday 8:30—12:30 p.m. 
Parking on Sunday:  In addition to street parking you may park in the lots of the 
Polyclinic – opposite the Prince St. Church entrance (access from Hillsborough 
Street) or in the Fitzroy Parkade (access from Fitzroy Street) on the main floor. 

Rev. William Henbest (wthenbest@gmail.com) 
Rev. Dr. Gordon J. Matheson, D.D. 
Faye Barrett  (flearog1@gmail.com)  902-566-6667  
Melissa Deelstra (melissadeelstra@gmail.com)  
Cloe MacLean  
Dianne White (dwhite@zionpres.org) 902-566-5363 
Bobby Davies, Kathleen Seward 
Donna MacLean, Alane Kirkham, Kathleen Seward,  
Julie Hughes   
Gary MacDougall, Debra Lynn Trainor (zionclerk@outlook.com)     

Dorothy Taylor 
Pam Trainor (pamtrainor@hotmail.com) 

Zion Presbyterian Church 
November 12th, 2023—10:30 a.m.  

“To Know Christ and to Make Him Known” 
Welcome to Zion Church!   

We are glad that you have come to worship God.  Our praise and               
prayers are the right response to God who has created us in His image. 

Through faith in Jesus Christ we are redeemed and the Holy Spirit                   
helps us to live pleasingly to Him.   

Enter with reverence, joy and expectation.          
www.zionpres.org 



Prelude 

Welcome 

Introit “Hymn of Praise” Janet & Faye  

Call to Worship:  Psalm 77:1-3, 7-12 

Hymn: #438 “When Morning Gilds  (1,3,4) 

Responsive reading: Psalm 78:1-8 

Prayer of Adoration  

Anthem: “This one thing I ask of the Lord” 

Assurance of Pardon 

Hymn:  There is great hope 

Offering 

Doxology “Praise God From Whom” 

Children’s Time  

Announcements 

Solo-  “There is none like you”- Liz 

Scripture: 1 Corinthians 5:9-13 

Meditating on the Scriptures 

Message:   

“What business is it of mine?” 

Prayers of Thanksgiving and Intercession 

The Lord’s Prayer 

Hymn:  461- “Be Thou my vision” (1, 4, 5) 

Benediction 

November 12th,  2023—10:30 a.m.   

The Chowder, Chili & Cows event will be ON SATURDAY 
(November 18th), the first time since November 2019. This is the 40th 
Anniversary of Canadian Foodgrains, and an Appreciation Event will  
be held afterwards in Matheson Hall to recognize the farmers and   
suppliers who support the Canadian Foodgrains Bank. We would     
appreciate it very much if you could help us by volunteering to work on 
November 18th. If you are able to help us please contact Dianne at the 
office at 902-566-5363. Thanks very much. Zion Church Missions Committee. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Sunday School: open to children 3 years and older, following the            
children’s message. Join us as we explore stories about God’s                 
faithfulness from the book of Genesis!  Welcoming Families to Worship: 
Worship resource cart: colouring pages, activity pages, and books (main) 
Children’s worship space: tables and chairs, blocks, baby dolls, and         
doodle boards (near the front of the sanctuary) 
Private Quiet Rooms: rocking chairs, pack-n-play, and toys  (2nd floor) 
Family Room: livestreamed service, playdough, toys, snack (2nd floor) 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
The annual "Zion Mitten Drive” for 2023 is now underway.   If you love 
to knit please join in and help with this important project.  We need 
mittens for all sizes particularly adults.  Our goal is to collect 200!  They   
may be dropped off to the Basket in Matheson Hall near the copier 
machine, or drop at the Office. Your help will warm many hands and 
hearts and will be greatly appreciated. God Bless.  Zion Knot All Knitters  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~         

Mark your calendars.... 
The Memorial Angel Service will be on December 10th. 7pm.  

Information sheets are available at the rear of the sanctuary today.  
Contact Judy Adams for additional information. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Note of Thanks   I wish to express my sincere thanks for the moment of 
recognition at last week’s service. I’ve always considered it an honour 
and privilege to serve our Session and congregation as their Clerk. I’m 
grateful for the support and all I learned as an Elder from former Clerks 
Doug MacDonald, Allan Balderston and Dorothy Taylor. I shall wear my 
new Islanders hoody with pride and since the Jaguar is a convertible, 
Faye and I will wait for spring before taking if it for a spin around the 
block.  John Barrett 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
We are starting to collect for the Christmas Food Hampers— Any       
donations of food or monetary will be greatly appreciated.  Watch for 
more info next week in the bulletin. 

The bulletins this morning have been donated  

In loving memory of our mother, Myrtie MacRae, 
who passed away on November 2, 2013 by the Family. 


